TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH
VOTERS ASSEMBLY SEPTEMBER 21, 2008

MINUTES

Members Present:
Stephanie Newland, David McPherrin, Tonya McPherrin, Michele Price, Janet Malzahm, Ilona Gurske, Bill Gurske, Laura Barton-Holding, Judith Allen, Shyrle Cervellera, Dorothy Baker, William Mills, Russ Lampert, Eric Krugler, Steve Cwirla, Vicar David Solum, Norma Hesterman, Marilyn Taddey, Pastor Crown, Jim Bartlett, Vic Hesterman, Anne Marie Taddey, Gary Schwede, Sally Treadway
The meeting was called to order at about 1:00 p.m. 

Pastor Smith from St. Paul Mountain View spoke about St. Paul’s active Hispanic ministry and thanked Trinity congregation for the donations made to St. Paul’s from last month’s VBS offerings.

Those present voted to accepted member Janet Malzahm as a voter. 
The minutes from the previous Voters’ Meeting were distributed, reviewed and approved. There still is no congregational secretary so a volunteer was needed to take the meeting minutes. Anne Marie Taddey volunteered. 
PASTOR’S REPORT:
· David Chan was installed as associate pastor at Bethel Grace today. Pastor Harold Draeger attended the service this morning. PAMS seems to be somewhat in limbo with “soon” the only indication of when its next meeting will be held. In the meantime, however, we will keep sending support to Bethany Lutheran Church, who will forward it on to PAMS.
· Pastor and Vicar recently attended the “Friends of Mercy” conference in Danville at Messiah Lutheran Church where they heard about how palliative care pulls us into the lives of others. Pastor plans to invite speaker and Nurse Pamela ______ to Trinity some time this fall or in the spring to share her slide show and speak to the importance of ministering. “Friends of Mercy” is an RSO (Registered Service Organization) in the synod. Their website or synod’s website has more information.
· The stewardship blurbs in the bulletin were generally thought of as good to have in the bulletin. The information is also on synod’s website but with it in the bulletin it’s right in front of us to read whereas people may not get to the synod’s site to read it.

· Paraments for the Lenten season are expected this month.

· The service bulletin this week incorporated some suggested changes to make reading it easier. There is more white space and a different font that shows italics better. The “changing” things in the bulletin, such as seasonal terms, will have explanations, but non-changing parts such as the parts of the liturgy won’t have explanations.  For more information ask Pastor Crown or look at the Trinity website.

· Regarding the Board of Education:

· First Friday Family Fellowship had good attendance and Pastor wanted to acknowledge the contributions of several mothers, and others who planned it.

· This year’s catechism class will combine children from the fifth and sixth grades: Claire, Kristin, Aiden and Todd. Karen Gurske will be confirmed next Sunday.

· Wednesday and Friday bible studies continue.

· Past Trinity guest speaker Craig Parton will be a speaker at Lutheran Church of Our Savior in Cupertino soon. More information is posted on the bulletin board at the end of the fellowship hall.

· Trinity supports seminarian Neil Carlson (at Fort Wayne).

· Pastor is revising the vicarage manual. It’s available on the website.

· Pastor has been asked to be an LWML Zone Counselor which will be for a 2 year term if he is selected. 
· Circuit/District Synod concerns were recently discussed at a conference where Pastor and Vicar presented papers. Pastor Crown is actively serving on an organizing committee that puts on these conferences.
· Pastor solicited feedback on the Friday emails and the general consensus was people would like him to continue doing them.
VICARS REPORT:

· After one month the vicar has begun recruiting for Stanford’s LSF (Lutheran Student Fellowship) group.
· The Psalms bible study starts next Sunday evening, September 28th.

· LSF BBQ will be held October 4th organized by the Board of Campus ministry.

· With Pastor Beck, LSF will have a retreat at Bodega Bay. LSF will also organize a group to attend Craig Parton’s talk at LCOS. Also a ski retreat is being considered for January.

· The Christmas pageant is nearly done and will be presented Sunday, December 21st at 11AM at a matins service.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:

· We still need someone to serve as congregational secretary.
TREASURER’S REPORT:

· Revenues are down $11,000 from last year at this time and spending is up $8000 which gives us a deficit. The general fund is covering the deficit. Burt will keep people informed through the weekly service bulletin insert. A balance sheet was not included in the report but is available upon request. Specific categories that saw expected increases were salaries and utilities. The deficit is pretty typical for the time of year when people are away on vacation etc.  The increase on the guest musician line item was not on the report but it will be added so it reads “$750”.

BOARD OF ELDERS:

· Recommendations for the 2009 budget have been given. They will encourage more use of the services listed in the Lutheran Service Book (LSB) and are developing a plan with Pastor for the same.
· Acolyte training will be offered to the four incoming catechism students.

BOARD OF STEWARDSHIP:

· Information received from people for the church facility improvement program that was compiled was distributed. The Board of Stewardship recommended the redoing the fellowship kitchen and fellowship hall as a top priority.
MOTION:  Resolved, that the fellowship kitchen and fellowship hall be given first priority for capital improvement in the coming years.

Discussion followed. The President also wants to revisit the issue. Bill Gurske prepared a handout with key points involved in a successful renovation and future stewardship of a redone church kitchen/fellowship hall and asked for additional information to add to it. 

The motion was restated. And more discussion and questions followed. Bill’s document estimated a cost of $40,000.00. The current balance of the capital improvement fund is about $251,000.00. It was mentioned that capital improvement funds are only going to be used for improvements, so increasing a kitchen/fellowship hall re-do budget to $50-$70K would be reasonable.

It was determined that putting such funds towards this specific project would not necessarily preclude the improvement of anything else, however it was mentioned that a long-term organ plan needs to be addressed.

Many points were brought up: do we renovate to attract new members or is the reason to make it more convenient for existing members?  With not being able to take a wall out, design, compromise and counter space among the issues, it’s no wonder previous committees have not been able to get the project completed. If the kitchen wasn’t a top priority other projects include small improvements around the buildings such as a ventilation system for the Trinity Room which is used frequently for small meetings.  The president recommended a separate motion be made for how to go forward with the renovation of the kitchen/fellowship hall project.
The first motion passed.
MOTION:  Resolved, that a committee be established to develop a plan for remodeling of the kitchen and fellowship hall, including cost estimates, to be presented at the January 2009 Voters Assembly meeting.
It was stated that since people on the latest incarnation of the kitchen committee are currently on sabbatical the congregation should recruit a new committee devoted to the project. That does not mean others may not offer input. 

The motion as stated above passed. The president will send a letter to the congregation announcing the formation of the kitchen/fellowship hall committee and solicit fair and balanced representation, such as current users of the facility.

BOARD OF MISSIONS/EVANGELISM:

· Janet Malzahm joined the Board and is going to write some role-play scenarios for upcoming “Equipping to Share” workshops in the fall.
BOARD OF EDUCATION:

· Everything had already been mentioned in Pastor’s report.
BOARD OF MAINTENANCE: 

· Although there was no report or member of the board present, it was mentioned that repairs to the parsonage need to be addressed. Also, it was requested that a member of the Board be present at the next Voters Assembly meeting so the congregation can remain informed.
BOARD OF CAMPUS MINISTRY:

· There are two new freshmen and one new graduate student from Stanford that are attending Trinity so far this school year.
WOMENS GUILD:

· The Women’s Guild meets on the first Wednesday of every month. There is a rally on October 18th “Deep Waters – Grow in Faith”. Information is posted on the bulletin board outside the church office.

ALTAR GUILD:

· The Altar Guild is going nicely.

THRIVENT GROUP:

· There will be a meeting on October 12th to plan an annual bake/craft sale to take place before Thanksgiving. The proceeds have gone to the Needy Family Fund in the past but may be given to a different place this year. A notice will be in the bulletin.

YOUTH GROUP:

· The group is going into maintenance mode since it is now down to two people who are busy teenagers. There still will be a Christmas cookie bake and Easter Breakfast. The small number is due to a lull between age groups. The Youth Group is for kids between grades 7 and 12.

· Hannah Crown is heading up the babysitting coordination for the annual Addison Auction on November 8th at Trinity. She will be asking for volunteers for the event which goes from 6 – 11 PM.

There were no new matters. There was a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded and the meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.

